
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

 

“Town End is a GOOD school with OUTSTANDING features.” 

Ofsted June 2018 
 

 Town End Times    
                                                                                                     Special Edition 

         Summer Term 2018  

 

    We are immensely proud of all our staff, here’s just a few 

special mentions this term …. 

 
       Mrs Cooke – retires after 21 yrs with us at Town End. We are very 

grateful for all she has done and she will be sadly missed. 

Ms Radford also finishes her contract with us – many thanks for all  

her support of pupils and enrichment events. 

Mrs Hodson for her support of pupils, encouraging participation in new 

activities, clubs and sports events.  

Mrs Crabtree for an outstanding Art week in May. 

Mrs Wheatcroft for coordinating money week, contributing to our 

healthy school award – teaching children about financial responsibilities. 

Year 5/6 staff for planning and managing another highly successful 

residential visit to Lea Green. 

Miss Leach for another amazing inclusive sports day. 

 

 

 
        

 

 

  

 

Thank you for your amazing contributions and efforts towards raising money for  

Cancer Research this term £1205.00 was raised on our Race for Life event. 

 

Y6 SATS – well done to all our pupils for their efforts across the year achieving the best they could do 

in their end of year tests.  

The number of children achieving the Greater Depth standard was better than ever, and is double the 

National Average in Reading. 

 

Some Y6 memories… 

Danny, “my excellent attendance – 400% - 100% every year – has led to improving my learning.”  

Amy. “AMAZING.” 

Martha, “I have experienced so many memories throughout my life time but these 4 years at Town End 

have been the best.” 

AJ, “I liked being at this school and especially the teachers.” 

 

 

 

Yes… we celebrate 21 happy years 

of Mrs Cooke working at Town 

End School. 

 

 “It has been a pleasure and a 

privilege to have been able to be 

part of the dedicated staff 

supporting the children and seeing 

them blossom and grow; but alas 

it’s time to retire. 

I wish all the children the very 

best for the future.”  

Fondest memories of you all 

Mrs Cooke. 

Mrs Cooke - Happy 21st 

Summer Term memories 



Our FSA …                                                Our School Council … 

       Families in front and behind the                for all our hardworking enterprising 

       scenes who plan for and create                  events. You’ve all made so much  

       fun activities for our families.                   difference for all our children. 

       

       £2,203.59 earnt this year  

 

Great big thank you to 

 

Ant Smith for our fantastic school discos over the year. 

 

Thomas Deakin (Deakin’s butchers, Tibshelf) for last night’s wonderful BBQ. 
 

 

         
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOWN END SPORTS ROUND UP – Bolsover Sports Competitions  

90% of our pupils say they are more active than last year. 

APRIL – Y3/4 Mini Tennis 

MAY – Cross Country 1st place Y3/4 girl and boy and boys team, Y5/6 boys team and Y5/6 1st girl and girls team 

                Cross County Final – Y6 3rd place girl 

                Go-Ride Cycling, Kwick Cricket – 3rd Place 

JUNE – Quad Kids 1st Place – best boy overall, Tri Golf 1st place, Quad Kids District Final – 3rd place, 

                best overall girl 

JULY -  North Derbyshire Quad Kids – 2nd place, Y5 Sports Festival 

 

 

 

 

    
 

 

Next term – Autumn 2018-19 

Please see the letter about our NEW SCHOOL APP.  

Please take some time to download the app and have a look over the holidays.  

A log and password will be sent in September and all text messages will be sent 

this way from the Autumn Term. 
 

Monday 3rd September - INSET DAY 

Pupils return on Tuesday 4th September 

Breakfast club will be open from 7.45am on Tuesday 4th September  
 

FSA meeting …3.15pm …Wednesday 12th September … ALL WELCOME 

 

 


